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Meeting Opened:  9.00am
Present:      Hayden Jones (President), Katie Eddington (Treasurer), Mavis Jones (Secretary), Lorraine McNamara, Keli Allison, Margaret Broun, Gill Irvine, Graeme Liddelow, Christine Toovey.
Apologies:  Leanne Taylor, Reg Radford, Kimiora McCarthy.  Tony Armstrong is in Indonesia and Katie suggested his committee place be suspended until his return.
1.   Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting 9 January, 2022 
Moved:   Hayden Jones 
2nd   Keli Allison 
–   Accepted and carried by all.

2.   Business Arising:  All items covered in general business. 

3.   Correspondence:
IN:
10 Jan – Email from Lisa Sanders re David Kings reply regarding Village gravel roads.

10 Jan – email from Molly Smith re Beach access.

18 Jan – email from SoD inviting groups to cook the sausage sizzle on Australia Day. 
31 Jan – email SoD re proof of vaccination requirement for events from 31 January, 2022
01 Feb – email from Ciara Whitmore regarding PBY number plates.

22 Feb – email from Mike Burgess confirming payment of subs 21/22

OUT:
10 Jan – emailed letter requesting consideration of Toilets at Peaceful Bay Sea Rescue Carpark.

10 Jan – emailed letter re Shade Sail vandalism – requesting the rubbish bin be attached to a 

               post.

10 Jan – emailed letter re roadside slashing and drain clearing programme at Peaceful Bay.

10 Jan – emailed Cr Jackie Ormsby with PBPA meeting dates as requested.

11 Jan – emailed Minutes of PBPA AGM to Committee Members

11 Jan – emailed Minutes of PBPA committee meeting out to committee members.

14 Jan – emailed reply to Molly Smith advising we will table her letter and have a discussion.
         Moved:   Graeme Liddelow 
2nd   Katie Eddington 
-    Accepted/Endorsed.
4. 
Finance Report: 


All proceeding to budget.  Ciara Whitmore’s PBY plates are reserved but on hold as her car  

     cannot be imported for a few months.  The function booked for the Hall had to be cancelled due 

     to Covid-19 restrictions and a refund has been given.

Moved:  Katie Eddington 

2nd   Hayden Jones 
-    Accepted/Endorsed.

5.
Maintenance Report: 

· The Ladies Public shower has severe pitting in the floor and is quite rough.  It was agreed to write to the Shire and alert them to this maintenance issue.
· The East Avenue walkway/access to Fifth Avenue is being accessed by vehicles. Some sort of bollard needs to be installed.  
· Village gravel roads.  Advice from David King is that a review of gravel roads and laneways within the Shire of Denmark will be carried out this year and Peaceful Bay village roads will be considered in this review.  He is aware that the community is divided regarding preserving the character of the village with the gravel roads and having bitumen laid.   



· The Shire of Denmark sign advising “dog owners and their dogs to leave the beach at this 

point” is hanging precariously on one leg with the other leg and its concrete exposed and hanging over the edge of the dune.  It is in urgent need of attention to avoid the sign falling onto the track or the beach and being dragged out to sea and lost in the next bout of bad weather.  We will write and advise the Shire of Denmark.
6.   General Business:       

· Swimming Beach Access.  A letter from Molly Smith was tabled concerning access to the swimming beach via the steps and the sandy track. Historically we have visited this issue many times and it was agreed to write and advise Molly that we have done all we can and maybe she can contact the Shire of Denmark independently.  In response to the Shire of Denmark’s request for community assistance in sourcing a contractor, Chris Toovey advised that she has found a Contractor willing to undertake the work of replacing the beach access platform and steps.  Chris will advise him to contact Ryan Harding at the Shire and provide a quote.
· Peaceful Bay Road. Hayden spoke to the Shire officer overseeing the sealing of the road and he agreed the finishing is not great, but he is addressing the problem and a re-seal will be carried out during the coming months.

· Firebreak Maintenance. Reg sent an email with an update.  The contractor Kim Smith has set aside an allocated 1-2 days in late May to complete the work.  He will be meeting with him in April during the school holidays to go through what is required. 
· Sea Rescue Toilets.  As we have not had a response from the Shire of Denmark, it was agreed to contact Janine as our Council Rep to take this item to the Shire as it may be included in current Budget considerations.

7.   Other Business: 
      Mavis advised the Dog Pooh bag dispensers were empty – both at the Gazebo and the Oval.



 Hayden will contact the Ranger.


 Gill advised she was sick of the village gravel road issue – the suppressant application was 
      not as good as last year and she would like to see the road issue done and she is in favour of 

      keeping the gravel roads.


 Margaret tabled an email from Kimiora re fire break around Peaceful Bay and an emergency 

      exit from 5th Ave.  Hayden responded that we would address this at the next meeting as both 
      issues have been raised previously.
8.   Meeting closed: 
9.55 am

Next Meeting:  3 APRIL, 2022
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